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               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

Newsletter    

“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 
E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

March 2022 

Happy Holidays from the staff at Nord-Bridge! 

 

Happy 10 YEARS for the Card Crafters last month as they celebrated with 

cake! Thank you for all that you do in making amazing refurbished cards 

that are sold in our boutique! 
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I sure hope March comes in like a 
Lamb! March 1

st
 should signal an 

end of the Restriction Exemption 
Program at Nord-Bridge. The prov-
ince decided to end this program 
on February 10,2022, but your 
board of directors thought it was 
wise to hold off for a while. This 
decision was made to accommo-
date the safety and well being of our members, 
staff, and guests. 
Its nice to get through February. It’s the shortest 
month but it always seems to be too long for me. 
March means Spring even if we could still have 
snow until June. 
As I write this letter, the Olympics are on, and I find 
we spend quite a lot of time marvelling at how tal-
ented these young people are. I can’t imagine how 
many bones I would break if I attempted to do any 
of the tricks we have seen performed. 
The AGM will be on Wednesday, March 2, 2022 at 
9:30 AM. If you see this note in time, please attend 
this meeting and let us know if you are attending by 
calling 403-329-3222 or stop by the Front Recep-
tion Desk. During this meeting, we will be electing a 
new Board of Directors. 
At our Board of Directors meeting on February 9

th
 , 

we got an update on the Go Friendly Shuttle. We 
are so pleased with how it is working now. A thank 
you goes out to Dave Slovak who was our driver for 
so many years. He has retired and the job has been 
taken over by Terry Beauchemin. Welcome Terry, 
we know you make a great addition to the Nord-
Bridge team! 
We had a wonderful Valentines luncheon on Friday, 
February 11, with 95 people attending. The meal was 
delicious thanks to chefs, Bety and Ken and Gail fol-
lowed up with a very special valentine’s cupcake 
dessert. Thank you to all the volunteers who also 
helped decorate and serve the food. Five door priz-
es were handed out thanks to 
the Marquis flower shop and 
Firestone Restaurant and Bar. 
Be kind to one another! We will 
get through all these unknowns 
and summer will soon come. 
“It was one of those MARCH days 
when the sun shines HOT and 
the wind blows COLD: When its 
Summer in the light, and Winter 
in the shade.” -Charles Dickens 

George Berg, 
Board President 

Some programs and services are partially funded  

by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  
Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome New Members we are 
happy to have you here!  

 

Nord-bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership open to all seniors age 55 
plus. Associate Membership for younger 
individuals whose spouse is over 
55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $50 

 Rates for New Memberships: $53.00 

   

Brent Baldery  Greta Kirkham 

Cheryl Shenton  Kim Koroll 

Linda Brunet  Carolyn Koroll 

Ruth Buchanan  Evelyn Krysowaty 

Wendy Desjardins  Len Ring 

Brenda Hanson  Elaine Tanaka 

Gill Harrison  Jennifer Taylor 

Ken Hutton  Ernie Woodgate 

Linda M. Brown  Marie Woodgate 

Susan Druhan  Arlene Setla 

Lily Watterud  5 Anonymous  

Kimberly May   

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 
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Executive Director’s 
Report 

I’m going to take this months Newsletter to 
highlight and recognize two valued board  
members who will be wrapping up their term on 
our board at this months AGM. Mr. Clay Olsen 
and Mr. Jim Hahn have served a collective 33 
years on our Board of Directors. Clay joined 
our Board in 2002 shortly after we moved into 
our current building from the Bill Kergan  
Centre. Within one year, Clay took on the role of Vice President and 
held the role for three years. In 2006, Clay became the 12th Presi-
dent of Nord-Bridge and was instrumental in the purchases of two 
shuttle buses for our Go Friendly Shuttle Program. One shuttle for 
the partnership with the City of Lethbridge and the other shuttle for 
Nord-Bridge’s travel programs. After his three year term as president 
Clay served 3 more years as the past President. From 2013 to  
present day; Clay served 8 more years on the board. On top of  
volunteer leadership Clay provided to Nord-Bridge; he is also our 
resident jack of all trades. Fixing the odd thing here and there like 
tables, squeaky doors, leaks and lights were tasks that Clay took on 
throughout the day.  Clay, also took on the role of opening our doors 
in the morning for many years; as well as taking on volunteers duties 
such as shuttle bus driving, bingo caller and convener for numerous 
activities such as floor curling, shuffleboard and carpet bowling.  
Jim Hahn, started on the Board of Directors in 2007 and served as 
board member for three years until he ascended to the Vice  
President role for another three year term starting in 2010. In 2013, 
Jim became the 14th President of Nord-Bridge and served for three 
years and concluded another three years as our past president. After 
a brief one year hiatus from the Board of Directors as per our by-
laws Jim returned to serve one three year term; totalling 15 years of 
volunteering on our board. During Jim’s tenure on the board, our 
volunteer and fundraising portfolio reached new heights. Jim 
planned entertainment fundraisers such as Old Favorites and Sgt. 
Wilson’s Army Show that generated significant fundraising revenues. 
During Jim’s Presidency, Nord-Bridge was successful in hosting the 
Grey Matters Conference in 2013 (a conference that was generally 
hosted in Edmonton or Calgary). Jim was also instrumental in  
organizing annual events such as the Presidents Dinner and the 
Annual Miners Banquet that honoured miners in our community. Jim 
networked and created partnerships with many local businesses that 
sponsored many of the fundraising events that Jim had  
programmed. Jim also volunteered every Monday running our 50/50 
during our Jam Sessions.  
Both Clay and Jim’s commitment to volunteering extended outside of 

Nord-Bridge as Clay was an active Board member of Zone 1 - Sunny 

South Sports and Recreation Association and Jim was the Director 

of Volunteers on the Board of Directors for the 2009 Alberta 55 Plus 

Winter Games. Unofficially, these two men have contributed about 

20,000+ volunteer hours to Nord-Bridge and to the community. 

Please join me in thanking these fine gentlemen for the selfless dedi-

cation to Nord-Bridge. I appreciate the leadership and support they 

have given to me in my position as the 

E.D. for Nord-Bridge and sincerely thank 

them for all their time and dedication.  

David Ng 
Executive Director 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

GUESS THE NUMBER OF  

LEPRECHAUNS  IN THIS 

NEWSLETTER AND BE  

ENTERED IN TO WIN A $25 

GIFT CARD TO THE DUNFORD 

DINER BY MARCH 17! 
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Executive Committee 
President:   George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:   Harry Fischer 
Secretary:   Anne Pauls 
Past President:  Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Doreen Smid 
Lorna Lowe 
Mike Bennett 
 
Second Year 
Donalda Stock 
Richard Tamkin 
Vacant 
 
Third Year 
Clay Olsen 
Jim Hahn 
Lorrie Vos 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director      David Ng 
Financial Administrator     Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator     Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator     Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator      Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/ Outreach   Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/ Outreach    Erin Bates 
Dining Room / Kitchen Assistant   Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member     Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member     Ken Mohammed 
Building Maintenance/ Custodian   Marco Escobar 

Nord-Bridge meetings reminder 
Monthly 

Outreach Committee : First Monday (Sept -June) 
9:30am 

Directors Meetings: Second Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: Last Wednesday of 
Month (Feb, May, Sept, Nov) 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First Wed of March 

9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First Wed of  
November 9:30am 

We are in need of a 
wooden display stand 
for blankets/afghans in 
our boutique! If you 
would like to donate or 
create something  
similar to this that is  
approximately 1 1/2 feet 
tall and 2 feet wide,  
please call 403-329-
3222 and ask Heather. 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased to 
announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on your 

device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email ad-

dress and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

 User ID:  FriendlyCentre 
 Password:  myfriendlycentre    
          (Shaw Cable subscribers see above) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise 
much needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the 
Centre.  Members may enter for other members and you 
do not need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

   RECENT WINNERS 
Feb. 4- Lawrence Velker $50.75 

Feb. 9– Steve Prokop $12.50 
Feb. 10– Ed Cutler $16.00 

Feb. 15– Doreen Jurgens $16.75 
Feb. 25- Randy Butterwick $49.75 

 
MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on 
the third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do 
not have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share 
of proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances 
you have of winning! 

  RECENT WINNER 
        

Al Martin $192.00 
Next Draw March 25  

 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
 
 

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.  

      

      RECENT WINNERS 
Feb. 7 – Vebeke Lindhardt $100 
Feb. 14 – Doug Matthews $60 Jim Edwards $60 
Feb. 21 – CLOSED STATUTORY HOLIDAY 
Feb. 28 – Fay Stevens $60 Gail Krysak $60 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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Friday Lunch Entertainment 
March 4 – Roger Mueller 

March 11– Celtic Routes St. Patty’s Day Celebration! 

March 18– Patty Moyer & Rex 

March 25-  Harvey Schmitt 
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND RECENT  
DONORS 

Anne Pauls in Memory of Frank Deane $50; Gordon 
Vaselenak $50; Reg Prawdzik $50; Valerie Arkinstall 
in Memory of Frank Deane $50  
 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2022 through Dec 31, 2022:  
$1120.50 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  Goal    
Achieved 
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $6,248,320    
From City of Lethbridge       750,000   82% 
  
From Various Provincial Grants    2,500,000   66% 
From  Various Federal Grants      500,000     7%  
From Nord-Bridge         
 - by Fundraising              2,500,000   86% 
 
 

Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2022     $ 2,215,698 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising    $   284,302 
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Photos from our Valentines Day Luncheon on February 11th! 
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Programmer’s Report  
Last month I ventured to Waterton and hiked up to Cameron 
Lake, part of the road was closed off due to snow but it was so 
beautiful! Here is a picture to the right. 
Last month was a fun filled one with our Valentines Day Lunch-
eon of around 95 people smaller than in years past but it was a 
nice event to get back into the swing of a dine-in event. Thank you 
to our sponsors, Firestone Restaurant & Marquis Flower Shop for 
donating door prizes from gift cards to bouquets of flowers. 
Looking ahead to this month, we have the Community Volunteer 
Income Tax Program starting up on March 1st led by tax volun-
teers for the 16th year in a row! This year we will continue to offer ONLY DROP OFF’s through our front door mail slot 
or clients can drop off their documents in person Monday- Friday 9:00 am- 3:00 pm to a volunteer just outside of the tax 
office. Since there is no appointments, please make sure bring all tax documents and fill out a Consent Form along with 
correct contact info including phone number, address, date of birth, marital status, and disability tax credit (if applica-
ble). This a FREE service available to anyone in the community. 
Program cancellations this month: 
March 2nd, Zumba Gold, Carpet Bowling, Beginners, Line Dancing are cancelled due to the Annual General Meeting. 
Our in house awards luncheon is on Friday, March 4th- PLEASE NOTE in house bingo will not be allowed to start play 
until 1245pm in the Multi-Purpose Hall this day, as this is a special function for members and we need time to clean up 
afterwards. Thank you for your understanding.  
Friday, March 11th we will be hosting our annual St. Patrick’s Day Celebration from 11am-1pm with live entertainment 
by the Celtic Routes, beer for purchase, door prizes to be won, and delicious Irish food to enjoy from our Dunford Diner. 
This event is for members and invited guests only. 
Programs that are new and upcoming include a virtual art class with Ariel Jones where the participant gets to trace and 
paint step by step from the comfort of their home! The cost is $65.00 a person and starts Monday March 7th for 6 weeks at 
1:00 pm. This is great for beginner watercolor painters and is a great way to meet new people! 
Then on Friday, April 8th we will be hosting a Ukrainian Easter Egg Painting morning in the craft room of Nord-Bridge 
for the small fee of $10 per person, all supplies will be provided. Last but not least and back by popular demand is anoth-
er PAINT & SIP NIGHT thanks to Smudge Art Studio on Thursday April 21st at 6:00 pm- 8:00 pm for anyone 18+ and 
the cost is $45.00 per person (please go to page 24 to see what participants will be painting).  Please register for any of 
these by calling 403-329-3222 and asking for Ashley. 
 
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 
 Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 
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SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 
WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
 

PHONE:  403-327-4145    
FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue South 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

Condolences to: 
 

… The Farkas Family and the passing of Donna 

… The Goodman family and the passing of Brad 

… The Lazaruk family and the passing of Mary 

… The McLean family and the passing of Vi 

… The Major family and the passing of LaVerne 

Call Jodie 
To schedule your appointment  

403-894-2484 
jodie.hiebert@gmail.com 

Notice from Cards: 
We are currently looking for more players in  

Norwegian Whist & Euchre. If interested, please 
contact Ashley at 403-329-3222. 

Board President, George and his 

Wife, Ingrid out Snowshoeing!  

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Thank you to our sponsors for 

the Valentines Day Luncheon 

last month! 

-Gift Cards to Firestone  

Restaurant 

-Flower Bouquets from  

Marquis Flower Shop! 

Its is much appreciated! 

Photos from last months  

Intergenerational Games afternoon 
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Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 
   

 

Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  
 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 
This free service is for Nord-Bridge members only. 
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A Note From The Mind Joggers  

Writing Group: 
 

We are happy to welcome two 

new members. Joyce and  

Elizabeth. You are invited to join 

us to have a listen and who 

knows? You may decide to  

become a member as well! 

Come join us every Thursday at 

9:30 am! 

-Judy Knox 
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Seniors System Navigator  
Please check out a new group below that 

I will be facilitating next month, please 

register at the Nord-Bridge Front  

Reception Desk or call 403-329-3222  

Charlene Kocken 
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
. 

SOMATICS exercises work directly with the nervous system to release chronic muscu-
lar tension, relieve chronic pain, and improve posture and movement. The exercises 
are extremely slow and gentle, and are appropriate for all ages and fitness levels. The 
exercises that I teach were developed by Thomas Hanna.  
Somatics exercises allow you to prevent, alleviate, and recover from many common 
conditions such as chronic muscle and joint pain, disc problems, sciatica, scoliosis, 
rounded posture, plantar fasciitis, temporomandibular joint disorders, and more. If your 
condition are being caused by the way you’re using your body—as most musculoskel-

etal conditions are—then Somatics exercises can help you. 

  If you have been wanting to try a program but have a hard time getting to and from the floor– we have adapted 
Beds  to enable members to participate without this  concern –please check with me. 

 Big Thank-you to all our Fitness participants of January and February! We have 
started the year off with lots a laughs and fun as we get into shape! ! 

Fitness 55+ Centre -BOOK yourself in with me to  get a free refresher  or ientation or  some guidance 

as you start the NEW YEAR!  Remember to clip up on the tread mills, Drink water and stay safe! 

Outreach –is postponed- We are hoping we can do an event in May 2022 

Melanie Hillaby- Wellness Coordinator/Outreach (Mind -Body –Spirit) 
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Lucy Graham is now a 
published author! 
 

Lucy Graham, one of our mem-
bers, wrote a book called Travel-
ling Tuesdays. 
 

Lucy shares stories about many 
of the countries she has been able to visit all over 
the world. See which adventure brought her too 
close to a hippo and where she enjoyed a ride in a 
hot air balloon. 
 

Find out what is the only country that starts with 
the letter Q or O or W.  Yes, Lucy has been to 
each of these countries too.  
 

Lucy is selling her book for $50 USD or $60 CAD. 
She will make a donation of $5 for each book sold 
here at Nordbridge.  

 

You can get your autographed copy from Lucy today.   
Stop by the desk at Nordbridge or go to https://travellingtuesdaysbook.com/book-cad/
optin  

https://travellingtuesdaysbook.com/book-cad/optin
https://travellingtuesdaysbook.com/book-cad/optin
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1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


